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Due to the club having been unavailable, we were unable to have our usual monthly 
meeting in February.  This is only the second time in the clubs 10 year history this has 
happened.  The first time was in January 2013 and this was due to weather conditions. 

 
 
 

 

Nobby Glover 
 

On Monday the 05th March, it was Nobby’s funeral. There was a great turn out for this 
and Geoff Bearpark and John Aylett paid a lovely tribute to a great man. 
Jean, Mitchell and Ryan would like to thank everyone for the support they have received 
during this difficult time. 

 
 

 

Classified Ads 
Every so often club members will bring guitars, pedals etc to the club which they wish to 
sell.  If you would like your item to be placed in the newsletter to let people know before 
the club date, please e-mail me a picture and description at mtw3005@hotmail.com 
 
 

Club Merchandise 
If you would like to purchase any club merchandise, please see Charlotte, Carol or Mark 
at the next meeting. 

 
Gig Guide 

 
 
Con Club Molesey              Live music every Wednesday from 20.00 
South Coast Shadows Club                    Wednesday 14th March 
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Con Club Molesey    Saturday 17th March 
Rock Island Line featuring Barry Gibson, Martin Wooltorton, Pat Winn and Mark Winter. 
A great Rock & Roll night not to be missed.  Tickets £3.00 available on the door. 
 

 

 
 
Eastbourne Shadows                              Sunday 25th March, starts at 13.30                                                                                                                                                                                
Surrey Blues Club, Hersham  Friday 06th April 
 
Our friends in France, Shotgun Ltd have now been together for 20 years. To celebrate 
this event they will be playing at Milly la Floret  (where Michel lives) on the 07th April. 
 
Our next meeting is on Friday 16th March and the house band will be The Faux 
Shadows.  Look forward to seeing you then. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

TThhee  SSuurrrreeyy  SShhaaddoowwss  CClluubb  
HHeerrsshhaamm  SSppoorrttss  aanndd  SSoocciiaall  CClluubb  

112288  HHeerrsshhaamm  RRooaadd,,  WWaallttoonn  oonn  TThhaammeess,,  SSuurrrreeyy,,  KKTT112255QQLL  
  

WWee  mmeeeett  oonn  tthhee  tthhiirrdd  FFrriiddaayy  ooff  eeaacchh  mmoonntthh  

NNeexxtt  cclluubb  ddaattee  1166
tthh

  MMaarrcchh 


